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WASHINGTON, DC 20510
May 11, 2020

The Honorable Steven Mnuchin
Secretary

U.S. Department of the Treasury
1500 Pennsylvania Ave, NW
Washington, D.C. 20220

Dear Secretary Mnuchin:

We write to express our disappointment in the recent announcement that due to errors made by
the Internal Revenue Service (IRS) in the disbursement of the Economic Impact Payments, many
American families with dependents did not receive the full amount owed to them. These
families — who were told by their federal government to rely on that assistance — will be expected
to wait for the error to be corrected through their 2020 tax returns.®

This is simply unacceptable and we expect the IRS to send out missing payments immediately.

Across the country, families are awaiting financial assistance to meet their basic needs, including
rent or mortgage payments, credit card bills, and food. The insensitivity of the IRS statement
underlies this Administration’s clear misunderstanding of what this money will be used for, and
the urgency by which accurate payments must get out the door.

We also ask the IRS to answer the following questions within five business days so that we can
learn more about the details surrounding this error.

e How many Americans have received an inaccurate payment?

e If that number is not readily available, what are the administrative costs of determining
that number?

e Doesthe IRS have an existing process of quality control for checks that have been sent?

We recognize that with the quick work expected from the IRS, additional administrative hurdles
are inevitable. That said, we cannot expect Americans who are hurting to simply sit with that
error for another year. We invite you to work with Congress to ensure the needs of the IRS are
met, so that the American people get the assistance they are relying on in a timely manner.

Sincerely,

! From the IRS Website: “If you did not receive the full amount to which you believe you are entitled, you will be
able to claim the additional amount when you file your 2020 tax return. This is particularly important for individuals
who may be entitled to the additional $500 per qualifying child dependent payments.”
https://www.irs.gov/newsroom/economic-impact-payments-continue-to-be-sent-check-irsgov-for-answers-to-
common-questions



https://www.irs.gov/newsroom/economic-impact-payments-continue-to-be-sent-check-irsgov-for-answers-to-common-questions
https://www.irs.gov/newsroom/economic-impact-payments-continue-to-be-sent-check-irsgov-for-answers-to-common-questions

Kamala D. Harris

Ll e

United States Senator United States Senator
z, B Toe SHIC
Tammy Baldwin Tina Smith
United States Senator United States Senator
/@_%7 fodecA lpmir 2
Christopher S. Murphy Richard Blumenthal
United States Senator United States Senator
/s/ Chris Van Hollen A‘—G
Chris Van Hollen Amy Klobuchar

United States Senator United States Senator



